



Sexual Violence Prevention Committee

Meeting Minutes – May 2, 2022

Committee Members Present:

Rebecca Demchuk, Heather Torti, Greg Lowry, Art Barron, Nancy Hempel, Ryan Peebles, Aaron Grass, Wintre McConnell, Lyndi Morgan

Absent: Sarah Wilkins, Cassandra Carrothers, Stephanie Woodall, Hannah Lacroix, Shubham Sharma, Jennifer Johns, Beth Pirouet, Christy Gatto

1. Moose Hide Campaign presentation – A. Barron
 - a. Omar Karim from Moose Hide Campaign joined the meeting and introduced the campaign to combat gender-based violence and trafficking within Indigenous communities. He outlined how the campaign was initiated, how the College can get involved, the various initiatives they have coming up and who has already signed up to date.
 - b. As a takeaway, Art will review the letter of intent that is required to be submitted, the 5-step onboarding process, look at ordering pins online and find out additional information for the next meeting.
2. Board of Governors Sexual Misconduct Report – R. Demchuk
 - a. Rebecca had previously sent the committee the draft report to the Board of Governors on Sexual Violence prevention. Rebecca received input from a couple of committee members. The final report was sent to the Committee and to SOG for final review. This will be presented to the Board at the May meeting.
3. SVP recommended actions & updates – R. Demchuk
 - a. REES Launch – Complete for Spring
 - i. The REES launch for spring, 2022 is now underway with social media, emails, postings, etc. being sent out and put up around all campuses.
 - b. Bring in the Bystander – Upcoming Training
 - i. The College was not able to send anyone to the May training and will select a couple of individuals to attend the Train-the-Trainer in July.
 - c. Sare Centre – EAAA Flip the Script Train the trainer – July 2022
 - i. The College has identified one individual thus far for this Train-the-Trainer training and have received permission to post for the Manager, Student Safety and Wellness and will designate the successful candidate to attend as well. This will provide us with two trained individuals to work with our peer student trainers.

4. Website Subcommittee update - A. Barron, S. Woodall
 - a. Art has updated the webpage with new information and REES. He will work with Stephanie and a student lead (to be appointed), to further support changes.
5. SVP Student Group Update – R. Peebles, Students
 - a. Ryan indicated that SRC is supporting Denim Day and will be sending out social media information and participate in Denim Day on April 27.
6. Residence Update (Q Hall and GEM) – H. Torti, L. Morgan
 - a. Lyndi indicated that the move-out process is taking place. Incoming students will take the SVP Orientation training and the RA training will have a large portion allocated to SVP training.
 - b. Heather is also going through a switch over of students due to a new semester start up. She focuses on individual sexual violence prevention training currently. They are expecting around 100 residents for spring.
7. Round Table – All
 - a. Lyndi sent via Teams messaging additional resources on SVP from the LGBT community.
 - b. A question was raised whether the Health Centre offers the morning after pill to students. Rebecca will inquire.